Lowestoft Town Council 
Meeting of Neighbourhood Plan Sub-Committee 
Video Meeting 
16.00 on Monday 18 January 2021

MINUTES
Present: Cllrs Alice Taylor (Chair), Susan Barnard, Colin Butler and Amanda Frost 
In attendance: Sarah Foote (Deputy Clerk) and Lauren Elliott (Committee Clerk)
1.Welcome - The Chair welcomed the meeting and read the video meeting protocol.
2. Apologies 

Apologies were received from Cllr Pearce and Cllr Hardie and accepted (proposal by Cllr Taylor, seconded by Cllr Barnard and agreed). Cllr Breakspear was absent from the meeting.

3. Declarations of Interests and dispensations

3.1 Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary and Non-Pecuniary Interests – Cllr Barnard declared a non-pecuniary interest in any matters relating to Dip Farm or Gunton Pond area.  Cllr Taylor declared a non-pecuniary interest in matters relating to Kensington Gardens and Fen Park.
3.2 There were no written requests for dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests.
4. Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the meeting of 2 November 2020 were agreed as an accurate record and would be 

signed at the next appropriate meeting. 
5. Public Forum

No comments had been submitted ahead of the meeting. 
6. Funding position

It was noted that an application had been submitted to Locality for additional funding to review the draft

NDP and update text and policies to take account of social, economic and legislative changes to advice and

support the Regulation 14 consultation stage of the NDP and to draft the Basic Conditions Statement. 
However, Locality were currently not offering the full amount of funding requested (£6,300). It had been 

agreed that the shortfall(£1,950) would be secured via the Town Council’s consultancy budget delegated 

to the Town Clerk.  The NDP consultant remained disappointed that the Locality funding scheme was 

‘London centric’ and only supported mass housing growth. A letter would be sent to Peter Aldous MP to 

echo this sentiment.
16.35 Cllr Frost left the meeting

7.  Report on the status of the NDP and the next steps
The Chair and Deputy Clerk (SF) had met with the NDP consultant (DC) and the following programme of actions had been agreed – strike through denotes actions already undertaken:

1. SF to let ESC know we will be submitting draft plan for SEA and HRA screening (strategic environmental assessment and habitats regulation assessment). Pending outcome application will be made to Locality for technical support for AECOM to carry out both of these. 

2. DC will update the draft plan policies, particularly class E use and provide a copy to LTC in January.

3. The grant funding offer to be accepted and all the paperwork has been completed.

4. LTC to progress getting the plan in a completed format – adding photographs and infograms as necessary. Design of plan to be improved, possibly engage graphic designer
5. LTC to progress engagement with relevant landowners and inform them of the plan’s intentions

6. LTC to release general engagement early in 2021 on what the plan is intending to do; key themes, sites, and local green spaces.  LTC to add this engagement to consultation record that has been kept to date.
7. DC will send LTC proforma for LTC to write analysis for each of the site allocations.

8. LTC to provide photos for the above 

9. Draft plan needs to go to Full Council to agree the consultation version. DC will present to the Full Council meeting to explain policy and aims of the plan etc.

10. LTC votes to approve plan ready for regulation 14 consultation or to make amendments to plan.
8. To consider making recommendation to the Planning and Environment Committee on responses to the following consultations:

a. New Government consultation on class use change and permitted development rights

A draft response had been supplied to members, this was noted and supported and Planning and Enviornment would submit the final response to the consultation. 
b. North of Lowestoft Garden Village - notice of masterplan consultation and virtual exhibition – it was noted that this development was outside of the NDP area and already given consent in the Waveney Local Plan WLP2.13. However, it was discussed and agreed that a response should be made by Planning and Environment and include consideration of the following; increase in local infrastructure as schools and medical facilities in the north of the town were already under strain, health and safety of proximity to sewage works, accessibility of local services from the garden village, particularly pedestrians crossing the A47 to access such services. 
c. East Suffolk Council - Draft Historic Environment Supplementary Planning Document (ways to conserve and enhance the historic environment)

This consultation was noted and would be further considered by the Planning and Environment Committee. The Supplementary Planning Document would be referenced in the Neighbourhood Development Plan. 
d. Suffolk County Council - Help shape guidance for new housing developments in Suffolk (Suffolk Design: Streets Guide). 
This consultation was noted and would be further considered by the Planning and Environment Committee. The Suffolk Design Guide would be referenced in the Neighbourhood Development Plan. 
9. Date of the next meeting 
4.00 pm Monday 15 February 2020.
10. Items for next agenda 
The Chair closed the meeting at 17.08
Signed: ……………………………………………………………………. 
